
 
 

Memorandum 
 

Date:  June 8, 2020  
 
To:  Board of Directors of the Pendleton School District 16R   
 
From:  Chris Fritsch, Superintendent 

Prepared by Ronda Thornburg, Executive Secretary  

 
Subject: August 2020 Board Retreat 
 
Background:  At the end of the academic year and schools are closed for the summer, principals give a year-
end report on the outcomes of their Continuous Improvement Plans (CIP) to the Board. After the retreat, the 
Board members and spouses/significant others, along with the administration team and spouses, meet for a 
social locally. 
 
Proposal: Due to the impact of the Coronavirus pandemic closing all Oregon schools on March 16, 2020 
for the remainder of the school year, there is no data to collect to measure academic growth to present to the 
Board at the usual June Board Retreat.  At the May 11, 2020 regular board meeting, a motion was entertained 
and approved to postpone and reschedule at a later date the annual board retreat.  The building principals 
have proposed the week of August 17, 2020 with Wednesday, August 19, 2020 being the first choice to 
present reflections on the 2019-2020 school year, lessons learned during Distance Learning for All, and 
present a draft plan of improvement for the 2020-2021 school year. 
 
Motion:       I move the annual board retreat and social be rescheduled to [choose date].    
  

Wednesday, August 19, 2020 
or 

Monday, August 17, 2020 
or 

Tuesday, August 18, 2020 
or 

Thursday, August 20, 2020 
or  

A different date selected by the Board 
  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion for Approval: 

Made by _____________________________ Seconded by _____________________________ 
 
Motion for Rejection: 

Made by _____________________________ Seconded by _____________________________ 
 
Motion for Further Consideration: 

Made by _____________________________ Seconded by _____________________________ 


